
February 27, 2020 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It is my pleasure to write a letter of recommendation for Abby Messner. I met Abby about four 
years ago when I was on the interview panel for a scholarship program, Youthtowne Young 
Scholars, at her high school. The scholarship is a full, four year scholarship to Our Lady of the 
Sacred Heart High School in Pittsburgh, PA. When Abby was accepted into the YYS program, I 
became one of her advisors and summer program mentor. 
 
To be accepted into this scholarship program, Abby showed great responsibility in her grades, 
service and over-all character as an incoming high school student. From the first time I met 
Abby, it was clear that she had a positive attitude, strong work-ethic and good communication 
skills. During her time in the program, she showed leadership, good teamwork, and continued 
academic success. 
 
In addition to her role in the Youthtowne Young Scholarship program, Abby has involved herself 
in many academic, extracurricular and community activities. It is clear that she is able to 
balance a variety of responsibilities effectively. Her academic achievements include National 
Honors Society and maintaining about a 4.0 throughout her high school career. Abby also 
earned the Bronze Service Award and the Outstanding Young Citizen Award. 
 
Abby is active in many extracurricular activities while maintaining her high academic standing. 
She has exercised her passion for theater through participating in Pittsburgh Musical Theater 
and Xtreme Teen Broadway. She has been a Student Ambassador, involved in Student 
Government, and was a National Honor Society peer tutor. 
 
Abby continues to involve herself in service and community projects. These activities include 
involvement in the Mooncrest Summer Camp, World Vision, and Pressing His Blessings. 
Volunteering is one of her key values and Abby plans to continue to do so in her future.  
 
As you can see, Abby is an outstanding young woman who would be an ideal candidate for a 
college campus. She is highly deserving of scholarship and would represent the title well. I fully 
recommend her in her application. If you should have any further questions, please feel free to 
contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Rebecca Glatz, M.Ed. 
412.735.3296 
rebeccaglatz@gmail.com 


